
 
 

 

 
 

Dear parents, families, teachers, staff, and community members of South San Antonio ISD:  
 

The Texas Education Agency’s (TEA) mission is to improve outcomes for all public school 
students in the state by providing leadership, guidance, and support to school systems. As such, 
you may be aware that in September 2023, the TEA entered into an agreement with South San 
Antonio Independent School District (SSAISD) after a yearslong investigation found that the 
Board of Trustees violated multiple laws relating to governance, including neglecting to 
collaborate with the district superintendent and operating outside of their authority. The 
agreement provided SSAISD twelve months, with the support of a conservator, to significantly 
improve the operations of its governance leadership team. Now that the twelve-month period 
has ended, the Commissioner of Education is evaluating whether 



TEA acknowledges that the Commissioner’s decisions may require significant change to your 
district. The agency is committed to a fair and transparent process that benefits all students in 
SSAISD and looks forward to engaging with you during our community meetings. Thank you for 
your support and dedication to the students of SSAISD. If you have any questions, feel free to 
email boardofmanagers@tea.texas.gov. 
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